
Brunswick Reformed Church 
3535 Grafton Road – Brunswick, OH 44212  

Lead Pastor- Dan Toot  

Associate Pastor- Jay Carroll 
 

Worship Services 

Sunday  9:00  &  10:30 am 

Adult Sunday School 9:00 & Children’s Sunday School 10:30am 

www.b-r-c.org 
 

Where the love of Jesus is transforming lives…. 





Sunday, November 10 

Greeters (9) – Don Poest 

 (10:30) – Mark Herbert 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) –Jen Poore, Jade Poore 

  

Ushers (9) – Earl Gentile, Earl 

Holzheimer 

(10:30) – Bob Besida, Eric Kramer 

   Assisting – Donna Cook, Stephanie 

Hansel 

  

Hospitality Team – Meyer, Sutherland 

  

Elder – Vince Taddeo 

Sunday, November 3 

Greeters (9) – Adam Smith 

 (10:30) – Jim and Eileen Smalley 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) –Cheryl Carlisle, Madison Hansel 

  

Ushers (9) – Rick Meyer, Paul Morgan 

(10:30) – Phil Carroll, Matt Hansel 

   Assisting – Bob Besida, Eric Kramer 

  

Hospitality Team – Blake, Daley, Cook 

  

Elder – Patty Carroll 

SERVING AT BRC 

Sunday, October 27 

Greeters (9) – Dennis Parker 

 (10:30) – Susan Rogers 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) –Kelly & Brian Kenderes, Serena 

Kramer 

  

Ushers (9) – Guy Lenart, Holly  

Piorkowski 

(10:30) – Pete Nixon, Mark Herbert 

   Assisting – Phil Carroll, Matt Hansel 

  

Hospitality Team – Coyne, Shuster 

  

Elder – Steve Zapotechne 

To get a cd of any of our sermons, 
simply write “cd” and the requested 
date on your Welcome Card. You’ll 
find your requested cds on the shelf 
across from the kitchen. The sermon 
audio files and bulletins are available 
on the church website www.b-r-c.org. 

Welcome to Brunswick Reformed Church’s worship celebrations.  

To make our mutual experience more enjoyable today please: 

 

1.  Relax - At BRC you can rest assured that you will not be embarrassed, 

singled out, or put on the spot. 

 

2.  Fill Out a Welcome Card - These can be dropped in the offering plate 

later. The information won’t be misused, and will help us know who’s been 

here.  It’s also a great way to drop a note to, or request a contact from, a staff 

member. 

 

3.  Ask for Prayer - If you have a prayer concern to share, pick up a prayer 

request form from the cart in back.  Give completed forms to an usher or the 

pastor before the service begins. 

 

4.  Know There Are Options for Children –  

• The small room in the right rear corner has rocking chairs where little 

ones can be rocked, quieted or nursed. 

• We have an excellent nursery for ages 0-3 at the far end of our education 

wing. 

 

5.  Join Us for Fellowship - Coffee and juice are served in the fellowship 

area after each service.  Join us and get acquainted.  We do ask that you not 

take drinks into worship with you. 

 

6.  Do Not Feel Obligated to Give - If you are a first-time guest, please do 

not feel obligated to participate in the offering.  This is a time when members 

and regular attendees honor God by giving to his work through this church.  

Let today be our gift to you. 

 

7.  “Give by Text” is available. Simply send a text to 330-239-8652 with 

the amount you would like to contribute.  

 

8.  BRC is on the web www.b-r-c.org 

 
Who Is BRC? We are a member of the Reformed Church in  

America, a Protestant denomination that goes back to the Reformation 

period in Europe when the Church was “reformed” according to the 

Word of God. 

We are a mixture of Christians from many denominational  
backgrounds, all seeking to grow in our spiritual maturity as we live 
by faith with Jesus as our forgiver and leader.   

http://www.b-r-c.org


Welcome to Worship! 
Order of Worship 

*Heart Preparation  

*Time of Praise 

*Recite catechism/ confession/ creed 

*Prayer 

*Message 

*Announcements/Prayer Concerns/ Congregational Prayer (giving of our 

offerings)  

*Time of Praise  

*Doxology/ Benediction/ The Lord’s Blessing 

Heidelberg Catechism  
 
Question 115.  No one in this life can obey the Ten Commandments  
perfectly: why then does God want them preached so pointedly? 
 
Answer. First, so that the longer we live the more we may come to know 
our sinfulness and the more eagerly look to Christ for forgiveness of sins 
and righteousness. Second, so that, while praying to God for the grace of 
the Holy Spirit, we may never stop striving to be renewed more and 
more after God's image, until after this life we reach our goal: perfection. 

Next week, we will be celebrating the Sacrament of  

Holy Communion. 



Please continue to pray for Rachel Hoag’s grandfather who is being 
treated for a bacterial infection in his lungs. 
 
Please pray for the Watt family, longtime members here at BRC, as  
Judy passed away this week and Bill’s health is slipping fast.   
 
Pastor Don will be in Grand Rapids Mon-Tues with the Vision 2020 
Team, and in Holland Wed-Thurs with a gathering of past presidents of 
the denomination.  Please  pray for those involved in both meetings:   
for deep levels of trust, for increasing unity of vision, for high  
emotional and spiritual health, and for insight and courage to follow 
God's leading.  Thank you! 
 
Jeremy Jackson’s best friend Carl passed away this week. Prayers for 
peace and comfort for family and friends. 
 
Please pray for Rhonda Blauser. A recent MRI indicated 2 more places 
in her brain of aggressive cancer and the original tumor has grown 
while on chemo. At this time, Rhonda does not appear able to  
understand the severity of her illness.  Please pray for decisions  
concerning treatment.   
 
 
 
Continue faithful in prayer for those with ongoing health concerns:  
Rhonda Blauser, Biagio Boytim, Marie Buser, Bob Cooperrider, Rick  
Demeter, Nancy & Bob Hanwell, Rose Murray, Eileen Raich, Gini 
Reinke, Kathy Rogoff, Ted Szenger, Margaret Zapotechne & Steve 
Zapotechne. Continue to pray for our military personnel. 

October 27, 2019 
 

 9:00 am: Worship service 

  Prayer in the Bible class, Green Room 

  Youth Sunday School, grades 6-12, Youth Room 
 

10:30 am.:   Worship Service 

  Old Testament adult study, Green Room 
 

10:45 am: Children’s Sunday School, grades PreK-5th, Yellow, 

  Blue, and Red Rooms 

**Blood pressure checks are available between services in  

Pastor Dan’s office. 

People that signed up for candy for reverse trick or 

treating you can pick up your candy tomorrow at 

the church, or let Pastor Jay know and he will  

deliver it to you.  

GRIEFSHARE  
SURVIVING THE HOLIDAYS 

MONDAY NOVEMBER 4TH 7PM 
GREEN ROOM 

     https://www.griefshare.org/holidays  
Our Surviving the Holidays seminar is especially for people who are 
grieving a loved one’s death. You’ll learn: 

• How to deal with the many emotions you’ll face during the holidays 

• What to do about traditions and other coming changes 

• Helpful tips for surviving social events 

• How to discover hope for your future 

Thank you to everyone that helped in any way last week 
for our Fall Festival, and all those who helped yesterday 
with our fall clean up! 

NEXT WEEK! 

https://www.griefshare.org/holidays


THIS WEEK: 
   
Monday: Campus Life, 6:30pm-8:45pm, Fellowship area 
  GriefShare, 7pm-9pm, Green Room  
  Women’s Renewal Team meeting, 7pm, Youth Room 
  Rogers’ group, 7pm, Blue Room 
 

Tuesday: Potters Workshop, 6:30pm-8pm, Red Room 
  REFIT®, 6:30-7:30pm, Fellowship area 
  Ring and Rejoice handbell choir, 7pm-8:30pm, Rm 16 
  

Wednesday: Morning Bible study, 10am-12pm, Green Room
 studying Simon Peter 

 No Titus 2 Women's Study this week 

 Thrive Group Old Testament study, 7pm, Red Room 
     

Thursday: No God’s Friends Forever this week 
   No REFIT®, resumes Saturday 
 

Friday:  Shining Stars meet at Southwest Commons Assisted 
               Living at 1:30 p.m., studying Mark 
   
  

Saturday: REFIT®, 9am-10am, Green Room 
   

Our offering for 10/20/19 was $7,118.00 towards the annual budget.  

The month-to-date total offering is $24,856.00. Monthly budget-to-date 

is $24,519.00.  

NEW MEMBER CLASS  

SUNDAYS IN NOVEMBER  

Starting next Sunday November 3rd, we 
will be having another membership 
class. If you are interested in knowing 
more about us as a church or becoming a 
member please keep Sunday afternoons 
in November open and write 
“membership” on your welcome card 

Women’s Renewal Team meeting Monday October 28th 
at 7pm in the Youth Room. Any women who have at-
tended a renewal weekend and are interested in joining 
the team are welcome! 

REACT Student Ministries.... 
For Sunday, October 27th 
 

Sunday school every week at 9am in the youth 
room.  Join us this semester to learn about the Old 
Testament and why something written thousands 
of years ago is still so important to us today!  

 

TODAY: Halloween Costume party 6-8pm with Malone University 
students!  Come hungry, we will have pizza and pop!  Make sure to 
wear your best costume because we will have a contest with prizes!   
See you there! !  
 
Next week: Regular Youth Group 6-8pm  

AEIOU 2019 Schedule:  AEIOU  
(Adults Engaged Inwardly Outwardly Upwardly)  
has finalized the schedule for the rest of 2019.   
AEIOU is open to ALL adults and focuses on three areas of 
spiritual transformation in our lives. Please join us for any or 
all of the following events. 
 

• Nov. 9th, 10am: Operation Christmas Child Packing Party  
@ BRC 
For our outward focused event, we will be participating in the OCC  
Packing Party. Refreshments will be provided.   

• Nov. 15th, 7pm: Old Testament Bible Stories for Big People 
Chapters 7-10. 

• Nov. 22nd, 7pm: Tim Hawkins Comedy Concert  
@ Grace Baptist Church 
This man is hilarious!  If you have never seen him perform you are in for 
a treat.  Tickets are limited so buy soon if you want to go.   
Tickets online only at:  https://timhawkins.brushfire.com/events/449435 

• Dec. 6th, 7pm: AEIOU Christmas Party 
Wear something festive!  This night is all about fellowship and  
service. Food plans are TBD but we will be making Christmas cards for 
those at a local nursing home. 
 
Please contact Jeff Toom with any questions.  Email jeff@toom.cc or 
call/text at 330-523-0352. 

https://timhawkins.brushfire.com/events/449435

